*****DRAFT*****
The Town of Forestburgh Town Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, September 7, 2017 at the town hall.

Supervisor Hogue called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Roll Call: Present – Daniel S. Hogue, Jr., Supervisor



      Susan Parks Landis, Councilwoman



      Steve Budofsky, Councilman


   Absent – Katherine L. Barnhart, Councilwoman



     John W. Galligan, Councilman


Recording


Secretary – Joanne K. Nagoda, Town Clerk


Others

Present – E. Danielle Jose, Esq., Attorney for the Town


    Richard Robbins, Planning Board Chairman

    Nadia Rajsz, District 2 Legislator 

PUBLIC COMMENT – None.

REPORTS – 

Supervisor Hogue submitted a monthly report of financial activity for August 2017.

Town Clerk, Joanne Nagoda submitted a report of monthly clerk fees and activity for August 2017.

Justices Carroll and Gunther submitted a report of justice court fees and activity for August 2017.

MINUTES – Town Clerk Joanne Nagoda submitted minutes for July and August. Due to absences and the abstention of Supervisor Hogue who was absent in July and Councilwoman Landis who was absent in August, there is insufficient quorum to vote. Matter tabled. 
GENERAL FUND VOUCHERS - #219 – 244 in the sum of $19,852.65 as set forth in abstract # 9 were audited for payment. MOTION by Councilwoman Landis, seconded by Councilman Budofsky to pay general fund vouchers. Vote: 3 ayes – 0 nays. Motion carried.

HIGHWAY FUND VOUCHERS - # 111 – 124 in the sum of $148,111.40 as set forth in Abstract # 9 were reviewed. Supervisor Hogue abstained due to one claimant being his employer. Insufficient attendance to vote. Abstract claims will be paid.
ESCROW FUND VOUCHERS - # 6 in the amount of $572.50 as set forth in abstract # 4 were reviewed. MOTION by Councilwoman Landis, seconded by Councilman Budofsky to pay the escrow fund voucher. Vote: 3 ayes – 0 nays. Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE – 
Town Clerk, Joanne Nagoda read a letter from Bill Sipos, Sr. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

INDOOR RECREATION USE ZONING – Awaiting Planning Board review. Matter tabled.
SOLAR LAW – Committee will meet this Monday, September 11 at 6:15 p.m.

SHARED SERVICES – The County will be holding public hearings on the proposed shared services agreement on Tuesday, September 12 at 9:30 a.m., 12:30 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. at the government center. The legislature will vote on September 14, 2017. 
NEW BUSINESS –

ST. THOMAS AQUINAS – Historian Sabina Toomey last month spoke about the closing of the church and family members being able to at least get the names from the stained glass windows. Clerk Nagoda contacted the archdiocese. They have very strict rules and procedures to de-sanctify the church and the alters, and windows and statues will all be removed and repurposed to other churches with a similar culture or parishes in need. There will be no opportunity for anyone to obtain anything from St. Thomas. 
2018 BUDGET – All departments have received their budget worksheets and are due back by September 20. Discussion was held to hold a budget workshop. MOTION by Councilman Budofsky, seconded by Councilwoman Landis to hold a budget workshop on October 5, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the town hall prior to the regular October meeting. Vote: 3 ayes - 0 nays. Motion carried.

RE-VAL DATA MAILERS – Everyone should have received their data mailers of the information on file in the assessor’s office. They are to be returned to the assessor by September 15, if there are changes or corrections that need to be made. 
BAILEY RICHMOND VFW POST – Ralph Cheney and Dennis Sheeley are here from the Bailey Richmond Post. Mr. Sheeley stated that for many years, Forestburgh has given the post $50 annually for marking the graves of the veteran’s buried in the cemeteries and the Memorial Day Service. We are asking for an increase to $100.00 annually. The board was unanimous in their support and thanks to the Veteran’s. 
MOTION by Supervisor Hogue, seconded by Councilman Budofsky to increase the annual contract amount from $50.00 to $100.00. Vote: 3 ayes – 0 nays. Motion carried. 
ROLL CALL – Councilman Galligan present.

COMMITTEE REPORTS –

Planning Board – We continued to review the application of Another Sky Campground. They submitted a lot of additional information, some issues were identified and the determination was made to not schedule a public hearing until they respond to the issues. They are on the agenda again for September and at that time we will also review the indoor recreation law. 

Recreation – Summer program is completed. The pool is closed and being winterized.  Next will be the ski program in January.
Historian – Please visit the town’s website. Wendy Wells and I have been working on getting a lot of information posted on the website.

Seniors – Our regular monthly meeting is Monday at 1:00 in the town hall with lunch to follow. At the end of the month we are taking a trip to the racino.

Forestburgh Day – We are ready – Saturday from 12:00 noon until 4:00 p.m. at the firehouse. We have the Delaware Valley Raptor Center coming and doing a demonstration of birds of prey. We have a bounce house for the kids, a DJ, the K-9 Unit from the State Police will be there, and the Sheriff’s Department will be there and face painting. It will be fun. 
Solar Committee - The Solar committee meets on Monday at 6:15 p.m. and following that from 7:00 to 9:00 is the zoning committee meeting. 

Fire Department – We are working on the budget. Our Pancake Breakfast is October 22 from 7:00 a.m. to Noon. We will be attending the 9/11 ceremony at Monticello Firehouse on Monday.
PUBLIC COMMENT –

Nadia Rajsz – The students at SUNY Sullivan are raising donations for the hurricane victims. There are a lot of sponsors, the Rotary Club, Rolling V, and others. They are looking for various supplies and there are various collection sites. I have this flyer that I am going to leave so hopefully you can get the word out.  Secondly we all know we have an opioid problem in this county and state. Public Health is putting on an Opioid Crisis Conference on October 11 from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at the Event Gallery at Bethel Woods. There is $25.00 per person registration fee. Also on October 22 we have Jerry Benjamin coming to talk about the Constitutional Convention at the college. The Constitutional Convention will be on the ballot in November. The unions are against it saying it will strip them of their retirement and others are for it to visit the unfunded mandates.
Sheldon Pasternack – The roads in Lake Joseph are in bad shape. I spoke with Superintendent Ruggeri who said he would take care of it. He did – he did half, not a great job, they left the equipment there for a few weeks, pulled the equipment out. I called him about two and half weeks ago and asked him what’s going on. He said he would get to it in a week and the road still isn’t finished. It’s deteriorating fast. This was brought up at our homeowner’s association meeting. Since I am on the board there, I said I would bring it up to you. I spoke to him twice. The second thing is, I read the August minutes, and I read them thoroughly and I had made a comment on that when there was a big discussion I didn’t want to get into, basically about posting minutes and posting letters and everything else. What I found out is what I said here is not there but there is a whole epilogue of what Mr. Sipos said is all there. I find that extremely irritating that my words are not as important as his words. Clerk Nagoda offered to add his words. Mr. Pasternack replied no, it should have been added. Clerk Nagoda apologized.When they were talking about letters being put in – when I wrote a letter against ASTI and it was all factual – not just opinion – factual – and I backed it up with newspaper articles all down the line. And what happened was that article was NOT put in the minutes. Sandi Burke sat right here and said she was told not to. That shows there is a double bias here, and I want the town to do something about it. I’m tired of this. Half is in and half is out. Apologies don’t cut it. You can put in everything else or most of everything else. All I made is a quick statement. 
Stuart Salenger – I need a clarification on a notice that was posted on the Gilman Depot, which I own. This is on a letter that has been circulated and I received a copy. I ‘d like to send a copy to the town. Mr. Salenger passed two pages up to the board and requested that the board let us know what this is about. 
Jim Steinberg – That is a private matter that I don’t think should be discussed at a public meeting. That was circulated at the fire department also.

Supervisor Hogue stated this was the first time he was seeing this.

Mr. Steinberg continued that it shouldn’t have been read at our company meeting. It is a private matter. The information is public anyone can go online and find out who the other six people are in our town that are in the same situation but I don’t think it should be part of a town meeting.  A certain few people received this, we received one in our mailbox at the fire department. 

Mr. Salenger stated that the letter is more interesting and should be commented on. I assume the posting of these flyers…..Supervisor Hogue stated that he had not seen the flyer and did not receive one. Clerk Nagoda stated that one ended up posted on my town clerk board after hours within the building. It was not there Thursday night when I left but it was there first thing Friday morning. Attorney Jose asked if it was a flyer that the town is putting out. All replied no and Mr. Steinberg stated that someone is putting them out. We received one in the fire department mailbox. 
Supervisor Hogue stated that he will give it to the attorney and is not willing to comment on it. 

Sabina Toomey asked if there was list of child molesters so you can know where they are living. Mr. Steinberg replied no, the only ones who have to know are the law enforcement agencies. If you move from 1 St. Josephs Hill Road to 40 St. Josephs Hill Road you have to notify the State Police and Sheriff’s Department. But you can go on the website and find out who and where they are. Ms. Toomey asked if we even know if this is true. All replied that we don’t know. 

Supervisor Hogue replied I don’t know if it’s true, but this isn’t really the place to discuss this. 

COUNTY ACTIVITIES – Supervisor Hogue stated he already shared about the public hearings for the shared services and our Legislator brought up the other county activities. 

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS – Monday is September 11, the first planes his the towers at around 9:00 a.m. at sometime during the day, please take a moment and think about it and those who perished in that really bad chapter of American History. 

ADJOURNMENT – Motion by Councilman Budofsky to adjourn at 7:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne K. Nagoda,

Town Clerk
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